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Summary of the meeting held November 18, 2008

Before starting the meeting, the Chair mentioned that the joint session with the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs (CAAP) to analyze issues regarding financing of the bodies of the inter-American system of human rights, will be held on December 11, 2008.  This date was set to allow for previous commitments already made by the CAAP Chair and to give enough time so that the necessary documents could be finalized.


The Chair, Ambassador María del Lujan Flores, Permanent Representative of Uruguay, called the meeting of the Committee to order and submitted for its consideration the Order of Business, document CP/CAJP-2678/08, which was adopted without any changes.

1.
Consideration of the draft agenda for the meeting of the CAJP on the Inter-American Program for the Promotion and Protection of the Human Rights of Migrants, Including Migrant Workers and their Families – 2009 Annual Meeting (CP/CAJP-2659/08 rev.1)


With the support of the Secretariat, represented by Dr. Aracely Azuara from the Executive Secretariat for Integral Development, the Chair submitted for consideration the agenda of the 2009 Annual Meeting of the CAJP on the Inter-American Program for the Promotion and Protection of the Human Rights of Migrants, Including Migrant Workers and their Families.  The Secretariat asked the delegations to submit the CVs of experts who might speak during the annual meeting.  As there were no comments on this item, the draft agenda found in CP/CAJP-2659/08 rev. 1, was adopted, subject to changes that may be submitted in writing by the delegations in the next few days.

2.
Continuation of the Process of Reflection on the Inter-American System for the Promotion and Protection of Human Rights (2008-2009).  Consideration of current proposals on the following procedural aspects: (CP/CAJP-2665/08 rev. 3)


Regarding the issue of hearings on petitions or cases, after some comments on the subject, the delegation of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela stated that it would submit a written document with some changes and suggestions.


Regarding hearings with the participation of experts and witnesses, some delegations expressed the importance of making it explicit that a hearing cannot be held on two separate topics.  They also suggested that hearings be limited to petitions or cases with the same status, rather than mixing already admitted cases with those that have not been admitted.


Next, the delegation of Argentina informally circulated a document on topics for “thematic hearings” and “the need to ensure procedural balance.”  This document will be added to the next version of the document as a contribution from that delegation. 


There was also discussion of the “obligation to individualize and name the alleged victims for the purposes of admissibility of petitions before the Commission and applications to the Inter-American Court of Human Rights.”


Finally, the delegations agreed that they are ready to transmit the proposals on the points considered during this meeting which are found in document CP/CAJP-2665/08 rev. 3, with the aforementioned changes.


3.
Other business

The Chair announced that on December 11 there will be another joint meeting of the CAJP and the CAAP in the morning, and that in the afternoon discussion of the remaining items on the order of business will continue.  As there were no further matters to discuss, the meeting was adjourned. 
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